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Updates  

 

Abduction *ARREST – On May 2, the suspect, identified as Elith Samuel PARADA, who was 

sought in connection to the abduction that was reported to have occurred at a residence 

located in the 2700 block of Burrough Hill Ln. in Woodbridge (22191) on April 21, was 

arrested.  

Arrested on May 2: 

Elith Samuel PARADA, 43, of the 2700 block of Burrough Hill Ln. in Woodbridge  

Charged with abduction  

Court Date: Pending | Bond: Unavailable 

 

Abduction [Previously Released] – On April 21 at 10:30PM, officers responded to a residence 

located in the 2700 block of Burrough Hill Ln. in Woodbridge (22191) to investigate an abduction. 

The investigation revealed the victim, a 23-year-old woman, and her landlord, identified as the 

accused, were involved in a verbal altercation. At one point, the accused physically prevented the 

victim from leaving the home. After an extended period of time, the victim was able to exit the 

residence and contacted the police. No injuries were reported. Following the investigation, officers 

obtained arrest warrants for the accused, identified as Elith Samuel PARADA, who remains wanted.   

 

-more- 

  

https://law.lis.virginia.gov/vacode/title18.2/chapter8/section18.2-47
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Incidents  

 

Shooting into a Residential Dwelling – On May 3 at 12:21AM, officers responded to a residence located in 

the 16600 block of Flotilla Way in Woodbridge (22191) to investigate a shots fired call. The investigation 

revealed multiple shots were fired before a man was observed leaving the area. A home and three 

unoccupied vehicles were struck by gunfire. No injuries and no additional property damage were reported. 

While investigating the incident, officers located shell casings in multiple locations, including inside the 

residence and in the roadway.  

 

School Threat Investigation – On May 2 at 12:18PM, the School Resource Officer (SRO) of Freedom High 

School located 15201 Neabsco Mills Rd. in Woodbridge (22191) was notified of a rumored threat towards 

the school. The investigation revealed the rumor was overheard by multiple students and then reported to 

school personnel who notified the SRO. The school adjusted their operation status as a precaution while the 

SRO conducted the investigation and determined there was no credible threat to the school. 

 

Commercial Burglary – On May 3 at 4:53AM, officers responded to Sephos located at 2830 Garber Way in 

Woodbridge (22192) to investigate a burglary. The investigation revealed a suspect forced entry into the 

business through the front door where he attempted to gain access to the cash register. The suspect took a 

donation jar before leaving through the rear of the business. The suspect was described as wearing a grey 

hooded jacket and black gloves. 

 

-end- 

 

Anyone with information regarding the incidents listed in this report is asked to contact the  

Prince William County Police Department tipline at 703.792.7000 or submit a webtip to: 

pwcva.gov/policetip. 

 

mailto:email@pwcgov.org
https://www.pwcva.gov/policetip

